
   
 

Dear Mayor Hemminger and Town Council, 

 

I have put together responses to the comments made at the Public Hearing on 9/21 for our 

Santat’s Place community. I thought that giving you our responses in advance of the 10/12 

Business meeting would help move the meeting along and in the end be more productive. We 

have listened to the Town Council’s comments and made adjustments to the Stanat’s Place plan 

where possible. 

 

Comment #1. Most of the Town Council Members expressed an interest in seeing vehicular 

connectivity between the proposed Stanat’s Place Community and the adjacent Vineyard 

Square Community at Cabernet Drive. 

 

Response. 

 

The Applicant has revised the site plan to make Cabernet Drive a full access entrance and exit as 

opposed to emergency vehicles only. We support the connectivity this will provide. We have 

worked with the Transportation Staff, the Planning Staff, and the Fire Department to design a 

reduced width section in Cabernet Drive as you approach Vineyard Square as a traffic calming 

device. Cabernet Drive will neck down from a 26’ paved surface to a 20’ paved surface prior to 

entering the Vineyard Square section of Cabernet Drive. This method was suggested by the 

Town Staff, and we have revised the plan accordingly. 

 

 

 

Comment #2. There was Town Council support for having the Applicant investigate the 

possibility of constructing the Greenway Trail as opposed to just dedicating the Greenway 

Trail Easement. There was also support for having the Greenway Trail surface constructed 

as a paved surface. 

 

Response. 

 

We will agree to construct the Greenway Nature Trail on both the Stanat’s Place property and on 

the Vineyard Square property. The two combined trail sections will provide the entire link 

between Homestead Park and the Bridgepoint community on Weaver Dairy Extension Road. The 

proposed section is over a quarter of a mile of trail. In accordance with the approved Greenway 
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Trail Plan this link in the trail network was clearly intended to remain an unpaved nature trail 

and as such the Applicant proposes a mulched trail with appropriate bridges and trail steps as 

recommended by the Chapel Hill Parks and Recreation Department.  

 

This connector leg in the approved Greenway Plan was specified in the Plan to be an unpaved 

Nature Trail. Within the Approved Greenways Plan “Summary” section (page viii) there is a 

table that addresses the type of surface of both existing and proposed trails. This was deliberate 

and as the map on page 30 of the “Strategic Planning” section shows the Stanat’s Place trail 

section between the upper Booker Creek Trail and the Horace Williams Trail was planned to be 

an unpaved nature trail. The north and south oriented Upper Booker Creek and Horace Williams 

Greenways are proposed to be paved trails and the nature trail will feed into both of the paved 

Greenways. 

 

This is consistent with what has been approved for the trails immediately adjacent to the 

proposed Stanat’s Place Trail. Bridgepoint to the west was approved as a mulched nature trail as 

was the Town owned and approved 2200 Homestead Road site. These three trail segments taken 

together provide the link between the Horace Williams and Upper Booker Creek paved trails 

mentioned above. 

 

In addition, all three Nature Trail sections are located near creeks and within RCD areas. This 

may have been part of the reason they were designated as non-paved trails withing the Greenway 

Plan. The three sections hug an Upper Booker Creek tributary that starts just west of the Town 

owned 2200 Homestead Road site and winds through all three communities. Constructing a 

paved surface would require significant grading activities in the RCD and would result in 

prohibited levels of impervious surface. 

 

 It is also important to note that running parallel with the proposed nature trail just to the south is 

a 10’ wide pave multi-use path. This multi-use path runs along Homestead Road all the way 

from the Stanat’s Place property to the Greenway Trail on the Town’s 2200 Homestead Road 

site. 

 

Since the Public Hearing last month, we have met on site on multiple occasions with both Town 

Staff and representatives from the Vineyard Square community. We have marked out a 

wonderful Nature Trail that picks up at the property line with Stanat’s Place then crosses the 

creek and takes a diagonal path toward Weaver Dairy Extension Road. It is a wonderful, wooded 

area with a wide variety of trees, woodland ferns, and large rock outcroppings. The Vineyard 

Square HOA Board suggested the route as an alternative and the Town Staff, and the Applicant 

all agree that the new location will make a wonderful trail.  

  

Exhibits of the pages referenced from the approved Greenway Plan, a map of the proposed trail, 

and pictures of the proposed trail location have all been attached.  

 

 

Comment #3.  A Town Council member requested we look at the alternative of putting the 

water quality pond in an underground storage tank. 

 



Response. 

 

 Constructing the water quality pond underground is not possible for a townhome site this large. 

The water quality pond needs to be located at the low point of the site to collect the water from 

the homes and streets. The low point of the site is along the southern property line near the 

stream. The water table near the stream would not allow us to go underground to the extent 

necessary to bury a series of underground storage tanks large enough to handle the storm water. 

Additionally, the size of the underground storage tanks would result in far more disturbance in 

the RCD than the above ground wet pond being proposed. Our Civil Engineer Cameron Rice has 

narrowed the pond by increasing its length to pull the pond as far north and as far out of the RCD 

as possible. The disturbance in the RCD has been limited to the upland zone of the RCD (the 

outermost zone) which is currently a grass field. This area will be restored with grasses and 

native plantings. 

 

Comment #4. A Town Council member requested we provide a link between Cabernet 

Drive and the Greenway Trail.  

 

Response. 

 

We have provided a 5’ sidewalk connecting Cabernet Drive with the Greenway Trail near the 

entrance to Vineyard Square. 

 

Comment #5. Several Council Members mentioned the importance of bike facilities within 

the community both for residents and visitors. 

 

Response. 

 

We have made several changes in the Stanat’s Place site plan to promote bicycle use. 

 
1. We have agreed to place bike racks in every home’s garage at no cost as a standard feature. We 

have agreed to place this standard feature option in the sales material so all homeowners that 

want a bike rack are able to take advantage of the opportunity. Effectively every homeowner 

will have the option of Class A covered bike parking and storage. 

2. We have agreed to run conduit or otherwise provide electric power to the guest parking area to 

facilitate the possibility of electric vehicle or electric bicycle charging needs. 

3.  We have significantly increased the visitor bicycle parking located in the central park area from 

2 spaces to 8 spaces. These will be located adjacent to the visitor parking spaces. We will 

eliminate (1) of the visitor parking spaces to allow the bike racks to be placed on the asphalt 

parking surface. 

 

We have worked hard with the Town Staff to make this a great community. 

 

 

 

 








